

Glenelg Primary School Reunion

General Newsletter No. 9 14th October 2006

Welcome to all those who have recently come aboard!

Our Big Date

For all those who have not seen previous newsletters, here are the details of the *Reunion Dinner*.

<u>Date</u>: Saturday 4th November 2006

<u>Place</u>: *The Morphett Arms* <u>Address</u>: 138 Morphett Road

Glengowrie, SA

<u>Time:</u> 6:45 p.m. for drinks, check-in etc.

7:30 p.m. sit down

If you want accommodation you might consider the Morphett Arms itself! <u>See http://www.morphettarms.com.au/</u> for more about the venue.

And don't forget that we meet again at the 125th Anniversary Carnival at Glenelg Primary School the next day, Sunday 5th November, 11:00 a.m. onwards.

Your Autobiography

Have you sent in your autobiography? At last count Bentley had received only 29 out of 130. Even if you can not get to the dinner, we would love to have your page included in the book. Once again I have attached a form for you to use. Please send it to Bentley Atchison by email or to Peter Corbett by post or hand. (See contact details below.) We need it *before the 20th October* if it is to be included in the reunion book.

The Dinner List

The current list is attached, and as you will see, with a limit of 140, we now have a bum on almost every seat. Once the last seat is filled the only possibilities for accommodation will be through a cancellation – although we hope it doesn't happen – or perhaps through asking people to eat in the bar.

Costs

The financial arrangement for the night of the dinner is as follows. You will order your meal from the waitress and pay her yourself. A sample menu is attached to give an idea of prices. We will also be asking for an Administration Fee of \$10 from each 1957 Student, to cover various expenses like materials for name-badges and place-cards, balloons, some of the postage and phone calls, and the production of the Reunion Book. We will ask you to pay this to us on the night.

Shirley Tooley (nee Pinnington)

Some time ago Shirley and Michael, her husband, owned the little shop in Cliff Street. Many of the parents of her school-friends came to know Michael as they visited the shop repeatedly. Shirley and Michael would like to send their regards to any of those people who are still with us.

Memories...

Please help me. Do you remember being a furnace monitor, tipping in the rubbish on Friday afternoons and taking as long as possible so you could stand on the wall behind the furnace to watch the inter-school footy match? Do you remember going to see the Queen in 1954 at Wayville showgrounds? What was the most exciting thing that happened in your years at GPS? The funniest thing? The saddest thing? Who was your favourite teacher, your weirdest or your worst? I'm writing a few pages of our collective memories for the book so *please send me anything* you think may be useful – even the tiniest snippet.

Visit our own website! Glenelg School South Australia Old Scholars

http://www.drovers.com.au/gpos/index.html

Best wishes to all until the next newsletter from Stephen Crabbe, Coordinator.

See below for contact details.

Contacts

Stephen Crabbe, Coordinator -- WA.

Email: jands@netfactory.com.au Phone: (08) 9358-4641 (home) Postal: 27A Puncheon Street, Langford, WA 6147

Perry Burns (nee Martin) -- NSW

Ph: (02) 4473-6597

Ken Jaekel - Qld.

Ph. (07)-5455-5687 (home) Mobile: 0412-390-930

Bentley Atchison – Vic. E-mail: <u>bentleya@vifm.org</u>

Ph. (03) 9729 8673 (home) (03) 9684-4336 (work)

Peter Corbett – SA 7 Nilpena Ave., Parkholme, SA 5043

Ph. (08) 8276-9472

John Allen -- SA

Ph. (08) 8295 4088

Ros Paterson (nee Phillips) -- SA

Ph. (08) 8821-4033 (home)

Adelaide: 8352-7474 (leave message)

Fax: 8821-3455